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January 12, 2023 (Agenda) 

Local Agency Formation Commission 
105 East Anapamu Street 
Santa Barbara CA 93101 

Report on W-2 or Contractor 1099 for Commissioners and 
Authorize a Professional Services Agreement for Payroll Services 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Commission receive a report, give direction on whether 
LAFCO must have an Internal Revenue Service (“IRS”) Form W-2 or Form 1099 issued 
to Commission, delegate authority to Executive Officer to sign Professional Service 
Agreement with Payroll Vault to provide Payroll Services for salaried employees 
consistent to the terms set forth in the Payroll Vault proposal dated December 16, 2022, 
for a cost of $101.00 per pay period; set up fee of $99.00 and other miscellaneous fees for 
issuing W-2's. 

DISCUSSION 
This item was continued from the December 8, 2022, Commission meeting. Staff was 
directed to further research whether Commissions are required to be issued an Internal 
Revenue Service (“IRS”) Form W-2 for LAFCO stipends (i.e., income should be reported 
on a W-2 with income and payroll taxes withheld accordingly). 

Staff has determined the IRS interprets the definition of “employee” in 26 U.S.C. section 
3401(c) to include any “officer, employee, or elected official” of state or local 
government. Therefore, Commissioners should be issued a W-2 Form for income 
received.  A link to an IRS Guidance document is set forth below the signature block of 
this report. 

Payroll Vault would provide salaried employees payroll services starting in 2023. These 
costs are outlined in Attachment A. Payroll Vault would supplement payroll service in 
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addition to maintaining ADP for all Commissioners Stipends. Staff will process both 
payroll function simaltanouely.  What that would mean is ADP would continue to file 
taxes under the 698 ID series and Payroll Vault would file taxes under the 749 ID series.  

 Attachments 

Attachment A – Proposal from Payroll Services by Payroll Vault, dated December 16, 2022 

Please contact the LAFCO office if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Prater 
Executive Officer 

Link to Internal Revenue Service Guidance Document 

https://www.irs.gov/government-entities/federal-state-local-governments/tax-withholding-for-
government-workers 
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